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Weekly News

Each Friday our Weekly News is emailed to everyone 
on our Constant Contact list. If you would like to be 
added to the list you may do so on our website.

February 3, 2019

Deep Waters next class 
   • Today, at 11:45 AM 
   • Lounge [downstairs]

Would you like to place flowers on the 
altar in memory of someone you love or 
give thanks for a special event? Cost for 
each vase of flowers is $25. The  sign-up 
sheet for 2019 is on a clipboard in the 
back of the church.

Sunday, February 3: New Member Welcome!  
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 9:10 a.m.	 Seek & Share – Lounge
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – Church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Nursery, Sunday School
	 11:45 a.m.	 Women of the Bible – Patio Room
	 11:45 a.m.	 Deep Waters – Lounge
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – kitchen
Monday, February 4
	 8:00 a.m.	 Chef John – kitchen
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
Tuesday, February 5
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga – Patio Room
	 10:30 a.m.	 Rotary Board – Classroom B
	 11:15 a.m.	 Chair Yoga – Patio Room
	 noon	 Rotary Meeting – Kirk Hall
	 2:00 p.m.	 Hebrew Class – Classroom D
	 6:00 p.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
Wednesday, February 6
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 8:30 a.m.	 Pack-A-Sack – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 11:00 a.m.	 Fellowship – Kirk Hall
	 11:50 a.m.	 Little Group – Lounge
	 5:00 p.m.	 Handbell Rehearsal – church
	 6:30 p.m.	 Women’s AA – Patio Room & Nursery
	 6:30 p.m.	 Youth Group – Holy Trinity
Thursday, February 7
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room	
	 10:00 a.m.	 Gentle Yoga – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Staff Meeting – Rector’s Study
	 12:15 p.m.	 CardiYoga Class – Kirk Hall
	 1:00 p.m.	 Surveying the Meadow – Patio Room
	 3:00 p.m.	 Choir Rehearsal – Choir Room
Friday, February 8
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 9:45 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 11:00 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 7:00 p.m.	 HOW Group – Kirk Hall
Saturday, February 9
	 8:30 a.m.	 Flower Ministry – Kirk Hall 	
	 9:00 a.m.	 Altar Guild – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Quilter’s – Classroom A & B
	 11:00 a.m.	 Yoga with Sabina – Patio Room
	 5:00 p.m.	 Celtic Kirk Service – church
Sunday, February 10: Annual Meeting!  
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – Church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Nursery, Sunday School
	 11:30 a.m.	 Celebration Lunch – Kirk Hall
	 noon	 Annual Meeting – Kirk Hall
	 2:00 p.m.	 United Faiths Walk of Peace – Patio Room
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – kitchen

A Message from the Flower Ministry 
We are in need of new members…
no experience is necessary [we will teach you]. Just so 
you have a love of creating beautiful flower arrangements 
for our Sunday altar.

The Flower Ministry consists of about a 2-3 hour weekly 
commitment. One hour during the week to pick up fresh 
flowers and condition them at home. Then one hour hands 
on time from 9:00 a.m.–10:00 a.m. on Saturday mornings 
to arrange the flowers at Kirk Hall.

We are looking to have teams rotate one month on and one 
month off. There is flexibility for vacations etc.

We work in teams so it is fun to plan and create together!
For more information, please contact Maryellen Tilly by 
email: tilly.maryellen@gmail.com
or phone: 727-644-8559

Prayers of consolation to the family and friends 
of Patrick Morris who entered the church 

triumphant on January 27, 2019.  A service 
at Church of the Good Shepherd is planned 
for Friday, Feb. 15th, at 11:00 a.m.

Today all of the loose offering in the 
collection plate will be added to the 
Rector’s Discretionary Fund. This 
fund is available to help those in our 
community or parish that need financial 
assistance with utility bills. 	
Your donations are gratefully accepted 

any time. Please indicate  Rector’s Fund on your 
contribution envelope and the amount will be added to 
your charitable giving statement. Thank you for your 
support of this ministry. 

Women of the Bible
Bible Study class in the Patio Room
Sunday • Feb. 3 • 11:45 AM

Ash Wednesday: March 6, 2019
Services held at Good Shepherd

7:30 AM • 10:00 AM • 6:30 PM



A sign-up sheet for nametags is located in the back 
of the church. Please print clearly!

Prayers are requested for: 
Adam R.
Alex Y.
Ann K.
Ann L.
Ann Marie K.
Ashley K. & family
Austin
Barbara T.
Bill G.
Brian S.
Bruce N.
Cam B.
Carmella
Carmella A.
Casey
Channa & Joe
Chris W.
Christopher J.
Courtney D.
Dana R.
Dana & Rachel
Dave P.
David B.

David B. & family
David P.
Dee H.
Donna D.
Dorothy M.
Dylan L.
Ed B.
Evelyn K.
Garzon family
Georgia & Keith S.
Gillian V.
Glen
Glenn P.
Hazel
JM & Donita
Jayme & Braxton
Jane M.
Jason C.
Jason R.
Jeffery
Jen
Jeremy H.
Jim K.

Jo Ann H. & family
Joel P.
John
Joseph G.
Judy B.
Judy S.
June & Jennifer R.
Kari
Kari D.
Kelly Ray M.
Kimberley
King family
Laurel B.
Lee M.
Liz N.
Margaret K.
Marilyn S.
Matt D.
Mei Hsiang
Melody
Mike
Milly
Molly B.

Nancy B.
Nancy V. & family
Nels & Judith
Pam & Jim
Pat G.
Pat K.
Patrick
Patrick M.
Patty R.
Paul
Paul R.
Peta A.
Phil & Shelby
Phillip B.
Rachel C. & family
Raymond V.
Renee
Rich K.
Richard R.
Rick R.
Robyn H.
Ron
Sarah R.

Sherry
Sherry B.
Sol
Stan Osdras family
Ted H.
Terrance & Ava
Terrance & Ava D.
Thomas B.
Toni V.
Tosca S.
Trish S.
• Oak Lake Park III
• Victims of war
• Oak Lake Park 2
• Victims of Holocaust
• Victims of war & greed
• Victims of gun violence
• Survivors of Hurricane 
Michael
• Man who jumped into 
river to save his dog.

Names will remain on this list for one month. If you would like the prayers to continue, please re-list the name in 
the white Prayers of the People book. The book is at the entrance of the nave, on the left side as you enter.

Celebrations
Birthday:
	 Feb. 4	 London Bates
		  Ron Pylman
		  Sharon De Vore
		  Bob Bellavance
	 Feb. 5	 Peter Brotherhood
		  Robyn Harker
	 Feb. 8	 Cindy Greene
		  Charlotte Smedley
	 Feb. 11	 Dave Dube
	 Feb. 12	 Jill Chesney
	 Anniversary:
	 Feb. 6	 Chris and Michelle Schombs	

Healing Prayer Team
The 8:00 a.m. service will begin Healing 
Prayer during the Eucharist very soon.  
Many have been blessed by this ministry 
at the 10:00 a.m. service, and a few of you 
have requested that this be added to the 
8:00 a.m. services.  If you are interested in 
being a part of this ministry, please contact 
Deacon Cindy or Pastor Becky.

Serving Us NEXT  SUNDAY, Feburary 10, 2019
		  8:00 AM	 10:00 AM
Chalicist	 Ron Ellis	 Dan Depies
			   Andrea Zahn
Acolyte	 	 Carol Beauchamp	
Lectors	 Cindy Roehl	 Ron Pylman
			   Linda Thies
Prayers	 Ann Kuratnick	 Judy Warner
Prayer Team	 Wendy Anderson
			   Laurel Banta
Greeters	 Jay Harvey	 Jim Ratliff
			   Mary Ratliff
Ushers	 John Schmidt	 Alan Mackay
			   Jay Ozbun
Welcome Table: Susan Fowler, Shirl Ahrens
Building & Grounds: Jerry Ozbun
Coffee Hosts: Frank and Sandy Kneen

Meals of Hope Event
… Mark your calendar  

Antique Car Rally: 	 Sunday, February 17th
			   noon to 5:00 p.m. at 
Quaker Steak & Lube, 10400 49th St. N., Clearwater. 
Come for lunch and see all the old cars. The restaurant 
will donate 15% of their sales during that time.

Annual Meeting
Sunday,  Feb. 10, 2019

Lunch served at 11:30 AM
Meeting begins at Noon 

Kirk Hall

WE NEED YOUR INPUT!
What, you ask, is RenewalWorks? 
It’s a process by which our parish will consider our 
relationships with Jesus and one another, individually and 
collectively. We will look at what we’re doing that helps 
that growth, and where we have growth opportunity. 
How does RenewalWorks work? 
It begins with an online, confidential, anonymous survey 
taken by as many parishioners as possible between Jan 
27th and Feb 17th. This inventory, which takes about a 
half hour, asks about your spiritual journey, how the church, 
how personal spiritual practices, how service figures into 
that journey. Those answers will create a snapshot of our 
congregation, useful data for deciding what’s next. 
Your participation in this process will be a gift to our 
church, whether you are one of our most active members, 
or are only here from time to time. The more people we have 
participating, the better. So get ready to take the inventory 
and please keep this process in your prayers, as we seek to 
be faithful to God’s call to our congregation.

Please visit our website:
COGSDUNEDIN.COM/RENEWALWORKS


